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July 15, 2009
 

 

Dr. Charles Battig

PO Box 8185

Charlottesville, VA 22906-8185

 

Dear Dr. Battig,

 

Thank you for contacting me to express your views on H.R. 2454, the American Clean Energy and Security Act. I appreciate your taking the time to share your thoughts on this important issue. I believe this bill is crucial for strengthening our country and is the economic game-changer that our region of Southside and Central Virginia has needed. However, I recognize that decent Americans can fundamentally disagree, and I appreciate hearing from those who have deep concerns about this energy strategy.   

 

For decades we have known that our national security depends on addressing America's reliance on oil. For a generation, Americans have had no choice when they go to the gas pump but to send our hard-earned dollars overseas to petro-dictators who are enemies of our great nation. The ACES legislation shifts those dollars from our enemies to our industries back home, and it gives us a competitive advantage over China, India, and other competitors in the race towards the next generation of energy technology. For two generations, both parties have talked about energy independence; but when it came time to set our energy policy, government prioritized powerful oil interests and foreign despots ahead of American independence. That era is nearing an end.
 

When it comes to jobs, Southside and Central Virginia will be among the biggest regional winners of a new clean energy economy. Put simply, the energy we can produce in our region wins under this bill, and the energy our enemies produce loses. Biofuels, nuclear energy, and other alternative energy sources provide tremendous potential for job creation in our region. In my travels around the district, I have seen these opportunities firsthand: a landfill that could convert captured methane gas into energy; poultry and dairy farmers who can turn manure and waste into power; a closed-loop biodiesel system that grows, makes, and sells its own fuels. We can convert former tobacco farms into biomass producers and turn farm and municipal waste into power. This bill, particularly the elements negotiated by those of us from rural districts, will spur investments in the 5th District and ease our transition into the clean energy economy. When we go to the pump now, 93 cents of every dollar goes straight out of the community, and most goes to oil companies and foreign powers. We have the technology right in Southside to produce fuel that flips that equation - 93 cents of every dollar will stay right in the community. 

 

The American Clean Energy and Security Act represents a victory over the oil companies, whose interests have for too long held sway in America's energy policy. The bill empowers farmers and foresters to fully participate in a market-based carbon offset program, earning income for good stewardship of our natural resources. In these grim economic times, we cannot afford the wild price spikes of last summer. We now know that one of the biggest causes of that spike was oil speculators driving up the price by almost 33%. This bill helps to stabilize gas prices by closing the "Enron loophole" that has allowed energy companies to artificially drive up oil prices through speculation
 

On June 24, 2009, I voted with a bipartisan coalition in support of H.R. 2454 as a necessary step in declaring our energy independence and creating the energy jobs of the future right here at home. In the days leading up to this vote, I received thousands of calls, e-mails, and faxes from constituents like you, and your input helped shape the work I did to help improve the bill. Many constituents also voiced their concern that this lengthy bill was not given proper consideration. Congress carefully debated and developed this legislation over the six months before the vote and held over twenty public hearings to provide information on the legislation and how it will impact our economy; and my staff and I fully reviewed the legislation and all amendments in their entirety. In fact, the length of the bill reflects many pieces of the legislation that will be most beneficial to our area, including support for farmers, advanced manufacturing, border adjustments on imports from polluting nations, and consumer protections from speculators.

 

As this bill goes to the Senate, I am hopeful that additional improvements will be made, including the provision of more generous support for a resurgence of nuclear power production. I assure you that I will work to ensure that constituent voices are included in an open and transparent legislative process, and I hope that even those of you who disagreed with my vote will continue to participate in the dialogue as this legislation develops.

 

Again, thank you for taking the time to contact my office. To keep informed of the work I do, please visit my website at www.perriello.house.gov and sign up for my newsletter. If I may be of assistance on this or any other matter, please do not hesitate to contact me.

 


Sincerely,
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Tom Perriello
Member of Congress


 

